
 

MEMORANDUM 

City of Angels City Council 

  

Date: May 20, 2025 

To: City of Angels City Council 

From: Amy Augustine, AICP – City Planner 

Re: RESOLUTION:  25-26 Acknowledging Relocation of City Property 

Recommendation: 

Adopt Resolution 25-26. 

Background/Analysis: 

During renovation and expansion of Utica Park, the City Museum hosted the Farmer’s Market.   Metal 
rectangular picnic tables from the park were moved to the museum at that time.   In conjunction with the 
park renovation, new, round, metal picnic tables were purchased.   The museum confirmed that it 
desires to keep the old rectangular park tables at the museum where visitors and school children now 
use them in addition to their use during the Farmer’s Market. 

This resolution acknowledges the relocation of City property from one site to another primarily for 
record-keeping purposes. 

Financial Impact: 

None anticipated.   While the City has the option to declare the property surplus and for sale; another 
city entity has a use for the property and the City saves the cost of purchasing such supplies; therefore, 
no monies will be lost, and no monies will be gained through the action. 

 
Environmental Evaluation: 
 
The proposed resolution is not subject to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and state 
and city guidelines for the implementation of CEQA pursuant to Section 15378(b)(2) which excludes 
administrative-type actions that cannot result in a physical change to the environment.  The resolution 
acknowledges the permanency of a transfer of property from one city location to another primarily for 
record-keeping purposes (i.e., administrative).   Therefore, the action is not a project and is not subject 
to CEQA.    

Attachments: 

A.  Resolution 25-26 

 


